Girls' Athletic Association Provides Recreation

In its first year at Boone High the Girls' Athletic Association gained much favor among the students. Meetings were conducted once each month, by the president, Bonnie Doerr; vice-president, Phyllis Peterson; secretary, Lee Driscoll; and point secretary, Merna Collis. These officers were elected by the 135 members at the beginning of the year. Chairmen of the various committees were as follows:

Ice Skating—Betty Morrissey.

Roller Skating—Dolores Gerken.

Ice Skating—Betty Morrissey.
Roller Skating—Dolores Gerken.
Skiing—Elaine Holst.
Coasting—Marilyn Downey.
Tumbling—Delores Ades.
Folk Dancing—Marcene Becker.
The G. A. A. is interested in providing recreation for high school girls. Recreation takes many forms, and the G. A. A. members were permitted to choose from a variety of activities. Some of these were archery, badminton, basketball, bicycling, tap dancing, coasting, folk dancing, golf, gymnastics, hiking, horseback riding, horseshoes, ice skating, roller skating, ping pong, skiing, softball, swimming, tennis, volleyball, stunts, tumbling, rifle, and soccer.

Home Room Tournaments
The G. A. A. has sponsored home room volleyball and basketball tournaments this year. The volleyball tournaments took place in November and December with twenty rooms entering. The teams were composed of eight players—four boys and four girls. Irvin Lanning was captain of the championship team from Home Room 33A. The players were Patricia Carlson, Marilyn Downey, Charlotte Goodrich, Barbara Laub, Cleo Brown, Jack Hakers, and Jack Higgins.

Brown, Jack Hakers, and Jack Higgins.

During February, March, and the first part of April eleven home room basketball teams competed for the intramural title. The finals were played April 9, with Room One team, captained by Gloria Smith, taking the championship.

Letters Awarded

At the close of the semester letters were awarded according to a system of points. Four points were given for each hour that a member participated in an activity, although only eight points per day were allowed for any one activity. If at the end of the semester the member had earned 500 points, she was awarded a felt high school letter; if she earned 1,000, she was awarded a State G.A.A. emblem. Starting this spring, the G.A.A. is sponsoring tennis and golf teams. The Boone teams met North High of Des Moines there on May 12 and here on May 19. Thirty-four girls have taken up tennis with fourteen out for golf.

CONEY ISLAND CAFE

Our Specialties

Coney Islands Chili

Sandwiches Cold Drinks

JUST FOLLOW THE CROWD

Eighth and Keeler Streets

Girls' Basketball **Team Runners-Up**

Another Trophy for Boone High

Thanks to the G. A. A., Miss Helen Fennema and to the girls who devoted so much of their time, Boone High has had for the first time in many years a girls' basketball team. Competing with veteran teams from Boone County, our Toreadorettes, in their bright red and green suits, waded into the county to urnaments and literally "brought home the bacon"—the bacon being the runnerup trophy! Boone High can well be proud of this achievement.

Quite a number of girls re-

phy! Boone High can well be proud of this achievement.

Quite a number of girls reported for the team with several more expected to turn out next fall. The Toreadorettes will lose only three girls due to graduation—Marilyn Cline, Merna Collis and Janis Grimes. Merna was elected honorary captain for the season.

The names of the girls on the squad follow:

Marilyn Quinn, manager, Katherine Auld, Isabel Canakes, Marilyn Cline, Merna Collis, Patricia Doran, Bonnie Doerr, Lee Driscoll, Marjorie Eddy, Elizabeth Grabau, Janice Grimes, Jane Johnstone, Phyllis Peterson, Margaret Quigley, Mildred Smith, Jean Stark, Joanne Sturtz, Alice garet Quigley, Mildred Smith, Jean Stark, Joanne Sturtz, Alice Fisher.

The Season

Jan. 12—Boone 12, Luther 32. Jan. 16—Boone 17, Boxholm 13. Jan. 23—Boone 42, Pilot Md. 17. Feb. 2—Boone 41, Boxholm 39. Feb. 3—Boone 28, Jordan 44. Feb. 3—Boone 26, Stanhope 33. Feb. 13—Boone 34, Pilot Md. 46. Feb. 20—Boone 40, Boxholm 24. Feb. 21—Boone 31, Luther 32. Feb. 22—Boone 30, Stratford 22.

Homecoming Assembly

The annual homecoming assembly fell this year on October 6. The guest speaker was Mr. Harris Lamb, an alumnus of Boone high. Mr. Lamb gave an interesting discourse on sportsmanship with several amusing anecdotes. He then gave a brief resume of the men who have coached our teams since the beginning of sports in our school. To conclude the program, roll was called of the honored guests—the former graduates in the audience.

Betty Wiernsberger Homecoming Queen

October 6, 1944, Boone High school observed its twentieth homecoming. At 3;30 in the afternoon the band and pep club led the procession of the student body to Eighth and Story streets where a big outdoor pep meeting was held. A platform had been set up in the street; and the following candidates for queen, previously nominated by the boys of the football squad, were presented: Anita Daasch, Virginia Herron, Pat Rose, Arlene Toepfer, and Betty Wiernsberger.

In the evening at Goeppinger In the evening at Goeppinger Field the homecoming queen with her attendants was driven around the gridiron. However, her identity wasn't made known until the half, when the five girls with their escorts walked out onto the field between the split ranks of the high school band, heralded by an impressive fanfare. Betty Wiernsberger was then crowned 1944 Homecoming Queen.

Pep Club Sponsors Christmas Party

"A real humdinger!" No other words could adequately describe the senior high school party which the Pep Club girls sponsored on December 15, in the high school gym.

sponsored on December 15, in the high school gym.

Dancing, music, and a floor show made a full evening of entertainment. To get the program under way Kenny McIlvain led the group in singing Christmas carols, after which Phyllis Wheeler read a letter to Santa Claus expressing the holiday wishes of the student body.

Betty Wiernsberger's reading, "The Legend of the White Rose," was much appreciated. Then on with the dancing until 9:00 o'clock when the big event of the evening took place—the floor show.

Jim Fitzgerald officiated as master of ceremonies for the floor show which consisted of several cornet solos by Jim Simpson. Following Jim came the barber-shop trio, made up of three of our senior boys, Roger Oxenford, Danny Peterson, and Kenny McIlvain, dressed in costumes of the gay nineties complete with moustaches, bow ties, etc.

etc.

The main attraction of the floor show was when the audience was taken back to the days of the bustle by six of our high school girls. Dressed in red and white dresses they did the can-can dance. The girls were: Joan Fitzgerald, Virginia Herron, Phyllis Main, Betty Morrissey, Jackye Reid, and Joyce Wineinger.

er.
After more dancing, refreshments were served, and once again the students danced until 10:30, when the party broke-up.
The Christmas spirit was carried out in the decorations with a huge, gayly trimmed Christmas

Senior High Pep **Club Active**

The Pep Club is an honorary society composed of forty-five senior high girls who have met the qualifications as stated in the club constitution.

The officers for the year were as follows: president, Virginia Herron; vice-president, Marjory Minson; secretary-treasurer, Maxime Erickson, and historian, Betty Wiernsberger. The sponsors are Miss F. Pagel and Miss M. Skilling.

During the year the Pep Club

Skilling. During the year the Pep Club planned the pep meetings that preceded the football and basketball games. Responsibility for securing acts given between halves at basketball games was also assumed by this club.

Each year it has been the custom of the club to sponsor an all-school Christmas party. This year it was held December 15, with a large crowd attending. As a special feature, besides the dancing and refreshments, a floor show was given by the students of the school. This added much to the amusement of the evening.

The purpose of the club is to

The purpose of the club is to foster school spirit and loyalty, and we feel the girls have more than done their share.

than done their share.

From time to time at these meetings, service men, graduates from Boone High, have talked to the student body about the importance of teamwork, not only in athletics but also while flying a plane or fighting on distant battle fields.

tree in the center of the floor and strings of Christmas lights around the gym. The baskets were trimmed with evergreens and mammoth red bows, making the Christmas party in every detail a real success.

CONGRATULATIONS SENIORS!

May you continue to climb up the ladder of success.

PIPPIN'S CANDY SHOP

AUTOMOTIVE ELECTRICAL AND **BATTERY SERVICE**

Erickson Auto Electric Service

Seventh and Keeler Streets

HARDWARE

BICYCLE SUPPLIES

ODELL'S WESTERN AUTO

AUTO PARTS AND ACCESSORIES

BICYCLE REPAIRING

PAINT

JULE W. KUECK

JEWELER

Boone, Iowa

MYERS CLOTHING COMPANY

Corner Eighth and Story Streets BOONE, IOWA

IF IT'S NEW IT'S HERE!

IF IT'S HERE IT'S NEW!

SCHMIDT'S

The SCROLL



r. Imogene Kruse. ters: Patricla Carlson, Maxie ckson, Mary Ann Herman, Vir-a Herron, Donna Holland, Char-Jennings, Barbara Laub, Phyl-Main, Catherline Myers, Irene son, Mary Lue Shafer, Phyllis sorler.

Minson, Bett, Reid, Typist: Ella Mae Caristrand, Literary advisers: Zoe Stevens, Doris

Shaler. Advertising adviser: Violet Wernli.

WAR AFFECTS BOONE HIGH

War Affects Booke High
We Boone high students have
not been physically injured by
bombs nor seen war's destruction in our country. Our ears
have not had to grow accustomed to the dreaded wail of the air
raid siren or the deafening roar
of enemy planes. But Boone
high students do know that
"there's a war on."

At first, we noticed little.

"there's a war on."

At first, we noticed little changes. The victory corps was organized and a more strenuous program for boys' physical education classes was put into effect. It became the vogue for girls to knit their own sweaters and curl their own hair. We set our clocks ahead an hour to conserve electricity. About this time, we began doing Red Cross work and selling war bonds. When school was out in June, we helped stretch the nation's food supply by working in victory gardens.

As more men entered the arm-

As more men entered the arm-As more men entered the armed forces or war work, many of us took jobs on Saturdays and after school. This meant more work and less pleasure, but it also meant an opportunity for valuable experience and extra money. Much of that money went into war bonds and stamps for future use. By doing these thin we have a but been of service to our nation, but we have enriched our own lives.

Then came gas rationing Boone

have enriched our own lives.

Then came gas rationing. Boone crowds at out-of-town games began to decrease. It became our patriotic duty to stay at home and like it. We did stay home; and, when someone suggested the Jive-Inn, we began to like it.

The honor roll of Boone graduates dead or missing posted in the auditorium is one big thing that has made us more war con-

that has made us more war con-scious. We have watched it that has made us more war conscious. We have watched it growing longer as more students have entered the services and have wondered if this terrible war will continue until there is room for no more names.

These are a few of the changes it is easy to see, but there are others not quite so evident. The war has influenced our way of

X-RAY FITTING

FINE SHOES

thinking. We are much more interested in geography today than ever before. Leyte or Saipan is not simply a far distant place whose location must be memorized for a test. It is the place where Jim is fighting or where Mary is nursing wounded men. We have a sincere desire to learn about these places.

The average high school student of today realizes that more than ever before his country needs him. If the war continues, many more fellows and girls will be members of the armed forces. If the war ends soon, much must be done in rebuilding the world of tomorrow. Tremendous tasks lie ahead and also numerous opportunities. Realizing this, the high school students want to be prepared.

Changes from peace to all-out war effort in Boone high have been slow—some so gradual that they are hardly noticed. But changes have taken place. We have sacrificed frivolous pleasures and spent time at more worthwhile work. War has made us think more seriously about events of today and about those that are shaping our world of tomorrow. We have a desire to be a contributing part of that world.

Semi-Annual **Promotions End**

Thus far we students of Boone High have been affected comparatively little by the plan to eliminate midyear promotions which was begun this spring. Our classes were held as usual and few people even noticed the absence of new 'TB's. Yet this seemingly casual change will in

Our classes were held as usual and few people even noticed the absence of new TB's. Yet this seemingly casual change will, in several years, have far-reaching consequences.

After 1950, no students will be graduating in the middle of the year. The "freezing" plan which was started January 22, 1945, retained midyear students in the grade schools.

After thorough investigation of the subject "Annual vs. Semiannual Promotions," Superintendent Grimes and his committee prepared their report. Herein are listed many of the disadvantages of the semi-annual promotions, by disorganizing and disrupting class work for at least two weeks in the middle of the year, reduce school efficiency to a degree variously estimated at from ten to thirty per cent.

(2) Not only classes but extra curricular activities are retarded by mid-semester promotions. Just when the basketball team is going strong, some of the star players graduate. Perhaps the

going strong, some of the star players graduate. Perhaps the first clarinetist finishes school while the band is preparing a concert. The whole program is

"Research shows a shift

COURTEOUS SERVICE

Religious Panel Discussion

Protestant, Jewish and Catholic Representatives Explain Seven Points.

The senior high school enjoyed an interesting panel discussion, December 4, at an assembly sponsored by the Boone Junior college. The speakers were representatives of the Protestant, Jewish and Catholic faiths, whose purpose was to explain the seven basic spiritual principles which were agreed upon in October by outstanding religious leaders of all faiths. Members of the panel were Mr. Earl Kelp, Iowa director of the National Conference of Christians and Jews, chairman; Mr. Joe Ryan, farm news editor of radio station KRNT; Rabbi Monroe Levens of Polk Boulevard Synagog; and Rev. L. K. Bishop of Central Church of Christ, all of Des Moines. senior high school

The forum was begun by Mr. Earl Kelp, who listed the most important principles. Each of the twio then gave a brief presentation pertaining to one or more of the seven principles, after which an informal discussion was carried on by the group.

The first speaker the Rev.

sion was carried on by the group.

The first speaker, the Rev.
Bishop, dealt with the second principle, which states that all men are made in God's likeness, having certain basic dignities and inalienable rights. He stressed the fact that America should build an attitude which makes a place for all peoples, putting

from annual to semi-annual or quarterly promotions back to annual," states Mr. Grimes. Clinton, Mason City, Dubuque, Ames, Burlington, and other Iowa cities have made this change.

(4) Often times students who graduate in the middle of the year are not able to return for the all-important occasion of participating in graduating exer-

aside all racial and religious prejudices.

Rabbi Levens spoke about the third and fourth principles, men-tioning how the world of today is so closely unified that oppres-sion in any part of the world of is so closely inflied that oppression in any part of the world affects everyone. He stated that there must be a unity of purpose in order to attain an ideal social end and that there can be no safety unless we act as one totality.

on safety unless we act as one totality.

Mr. Ryan's comments were based on the seventh principle: "A just and social order within each state must be preserved." He pointed out that a feeling of security such as we must stimulate in our country would be a way of eliminating wars, which are caused by greed; for we must eliminate the cause of war before we shall be rid of it.

Religious Emphasis Week Observed

An outstanding feature of Len-

An outstanding feature of Lenten observance in this area was the sponsoring of a Religious Emphasis Week by the Hi-Y. From March 19 to March 23, chapel services for senior high were held each morning at 8:45 in the auditorium. The programs consisted of short preludes of organ music over the loud speaker, Scriptures read by various Hi-Y boys, hymns, special music, and noted speakers.

The various speakers and their subjects were: Dr. M. D. Helser, dean of men, Iowa State college, on "Finding the Goal Posts"; the Rev. A. M. Clarke, pastor of the Baptist church of Boone, on "Know Thyself"; the Rev. C. W. Cooper, district superintendent of Methodist churches, on "Across the Color Line"; Mrs. Eva Blanchard, associated with the Church of Christ of Boone, on "Being a Teen-age Christian"; the Rev. Jack Finnegan, head of the department of religious education at Iowa State college, on "Steering by the Stars."

Boone Schools Dismissed VE-Day

May 8, 1945, brought to Boone residents the long awaited confirmation of the end of the war in Europe, when President Truman announced over the radio at 8:00 a.m. that Germany had surrendered to the Allied forces. Boone schools were closed for the day as were all places of business. Activities were planned for the young people starting at 10:30 at Goeppinger Field

where athletic events for those who wished to participate were scheduled for all day. Special services were held at most churches at 9:00 a.m. and 8:00

p.m.
As a whole the news was re-ceived in Boone joyfully but quietly, and at President Tru-man's request there was no cele-bration.

Ray Fuller to teacher: "Gosh We can't have tests today. It too dark to see our crib sheets!

Professional Directory

Dr. F. STEWART HOGAN

DENTIST

705 Citizens National Bldg. Boone, Towa

WALTER CANADAY

ATTORNEY-AT-LAW

207-208 Boone Natl, Bldg. Boone, Iowa

Dr. H. S. HILL DENTAL SURGEON

Telephone: 452 403 Citizens National Bldg. Boone, Iowa

KENNETH COLLIS D.D.S.

Telephone: 70 801½ Story Street Boone, Iowa

DORAN, DORAN & DORAN

ATTORNEYS-AT-LAW

Telephone: 255 Boone National Building

Dr. A. A. GROVE

OPTOMETRIST Visual Analysis

816 Story St. Phone: 1203

Dr. B. E. ATKINSON

OSTEOPATH

301-302 Boone Natl. Bldg. Boone, Iowa

Dr. J. E. NUTT

OPTOMETRIST

Boone, Iowa

Dr. L. E. STILES, D.D.S.

Telephone: 449

501 Boone National Bldg.

MARLOW C. WILLIAMS

ATTORNEY-AT-LAW

Boone National Building

Drs. DEERING & LONGWORTH

Telephone 58 Telephone 637

Office Telephone: 51 Citizens National Building

R. E. GUNN, M.D.

Telephone: 498 or 441

Citizens National Building

Drs. WHITEHILL WHITAKER & HERMAN

The Boone Clinic

Telephone: 76 Corner Eighth & Greene Sts

the all-important occasion of par-ticipating in graduating exer-cises. Students called to the armed services or employed in other cities lose out on memor-able activities. A student gradu-ating and leaving in the middle of the year will receive his necessary diploma but will miss a feeling of class unity and spir-it.

elimination of midvear promotions by our school board is undoubtedly a step toward better education. It will mean a smoother running, more efficient school for us.

JOENS-HAMILTON Hardware and Home Appliance Store

WALL PAPER . . . PAINTS . . . SHELF HARDWARE

CHINA . . . HARDWARE

712 Story Street

Boone, Iowa

W. H. DOERR, Registered Pharmacist

DOERR DRUG CO. BEST WISHES FOR YOUR SUCCESS

BOONE'S BEST

REDEKER FURNITURE CO.

FISHER'S

SHOE STORE

F. J. Redeker

710 Story Street

Telephone 443

DRUGS AND FOUNTAIN LUNCHES

Telephone 18

North of the Rialto

Created with nitro^{PDF} professional



JOHN A. FISHER

John A. Fisher Officially Resigns

After serving in Boone high school for eight years, John A. Fisher has officially resigned as principal of B.H.S. His letter of resignation was sent to the board of education Monday, April 0

of resignation was sent to the board of education Monday, Aprill 9.

Mr. and Mrs. Fisher and their small son, Bob, will leave for Ann Arbor, Michigan, about June 15, where Mr. Fisher will complete his work for his doctor of philosophy degree at the University of Michigan.

Mr. Fisher came to Boone High in the fall of 1937 to take the position of vice-principal and hoys' adviser. During 1940 and 1941 he took a leave of absence to do testing work for the government. He became principal in 1943 and in 1943-44 was acting superintendent, due to the illness and death of Superintendent H. J. Van Ness.

Because he has been so very popular with the faculty and student body, Mr. Fisher will be greatly missed, but we wish him the best of luck in his new work.

Clifford H. Beem New H. S. Principal

Here's a hearty welcome to Principal Clifford H. Beem, who was formerly principal at Perry, Iowa. Mr. Beem, as we all know, replaces Mr. Fisher who leaves soon for Ann Arbor, Michigan.

The new principal received his B. A. degree from Drake University and has since taken graduate work at the State University of Iowa, the University of Colorado, and the University of Chicago. Mr. Beem has been high school principal at Perry since 1935. Before this time he taught in the high school and junior college in Eagle Grove, also serving as principal at Eagle Grove for two years.

New Instructors Join Faculty

Twelve new teachers have joined the Boone junior-senior faculty this year. Their names and the subjects which they teach are as follows:

re as follows:
Miss Anderson—Vocal music.
Miss Bone—Social science.
Mr. Cook—Band.
Mr. Foster—Art.

Mr. Gluenkin—Physical educa-tion and social science.

Mrs. Ick-Mathematics.

Mr. Lancaster—Industrial arts.
Miss Liddell — Biology and speech.

Mr. Scholl—Orchestra

Mr. Suc-us' adviser Stientjes-Chemistry and

Miss Thomas—English,
Miss Thornburg—Mathematics
and girls' adviser.

B. H. S. Enjoys **Interesting Assemblies**

Navy Day Assemblies

Navy Day Assemblies

The 169th anniversary of the United States Navy was celebrated at Boone High Friday, October 27. Both junior and senior high assemblies opened with the singing of "Anchors Aweigh." Lt. Campbell, who is connected with the V-12 program at Iowa State college, presented a short talk on the importance of our navy during our present world conflict. He then introduced two sailors, Pharmacist Mate First Class Skinner and Storekeeper Shelley, who had both been overseas nineteen months, Skinner gave an interesting account of his duties while at Guadalcanal and other South Pacific islands. Storekeeper Shelley also related some interesting experiences which he had had while at sea. The assemblies were closed with the singing of the "Star Spangled Banner."

Mrs. Peters Thrills Students

Mrs. Peters Thrills Students

Friday, April 20, Mrs. Eleanor Sikes Peters entertained Boone High students with a unique presentation, a drama-lecture, called "The Will of the People."

It tied together three great plays, "Friendly Enemies," a play of the first World War, "The American Way," which deals with fifth columnist activities, and "The Moon Is Down," a stirring drama of World War II.

Because of her dramatic ability, Mrs. Peters was able to put across a powerful message of the "undeniable hunger for freedom." "The Will of the People" was a thrilling and pertinent presentation.

was a thri

Dancing Electrons

Dancing Electrons

The student body assembled on February 19, 1945, for Mr. C. E. Jones' annual scientific demonstration.

The demonstration was entitled "Dancing Electrons," First, Mr. Jones defined the words "electrons," "neon," and "electrowaves." Then he explained the electric eye and its present and future uses.

Perhaps the most interesting item of his demonstration was his robot named Jimmy—which, among other things, could be made to nod its head and shake hands.

hands.

Teachers Make Studies of Their Departments

Did you know that your teach ve been doing research in various departments this

year?

At the request of the administration the teachers have stated aims, traced national and state trends, and written the history of the teaching of each subject in Boone High school.

They have also made specific recommendations for improvements which "will place our school at the top of the ladder in every field."

Civics Class Sponsors "Election"

Feature of National Education Week.

Tuesday, November 7, the sen-r civics class sponsored

Tuesday, November 7, the senior civics class sponsored a "mock election" as an activity of National Education Week. The ballots recorded an overwhelming victory for the democratic party. The high school election revealed that President Roosevelt led Governor Dewey by 104 votes out of the total 366 ballots cast.

The requirements for voting were the same as those for adults except in regard to age. The students registered Thursday, October 26. Of the 358 students who registered, 287 cast their deciding votes. It was noted that the majority voted a straight democratic ticket. The democrats lost to the republicans only where they lacked a candidate.

Previous to the election, signs and posters.

didate.

Previous to the election, signs and posters decorated the halls. Students campaigned for their candidates, and sample ballots were displayed.

The regions with half and the sample ballots.

The serious attitude of the students toward this mock election points toward a brighter political future for this country.

other toward a brighter political future for this country.

Other Activities
Also during National Education Week, the faculty presented a movie showing an R.A.F. homber base stationed somewhere in England.

On Friday, November 10, Mr. T. J. Mahoney gave an interesting address explaining the governmental plan for our returning servicemen's education, the G.I. bill of rights. After his address the student body, accompanied by the high school band, sang a number of patriotic songs.

New Equipment Added to Boone High

Education of the students this year has been made easier by the addition of new properties. The science department obtained a new twenty-three millimeter projector and slide films. The biology students studied new animal classification and bird charts.

animal classification and bird charts.

The physics classes worked with improved resistance boxes, rotating platform to show the rotation of inertia, a galvometer which measures or detects electric currents, alnico magnets, a photometer to measure the intensity of light, telephone receiver and transmitter, and other equipment.

er equipment.
The English department The English department obtained new books for outside reading and a literary map marking settings of various stories. Over three hundred new books were added to our library as well as some new magazines.

In the geography and social science classes the students have new wall maps and a large globe.

well as some new magazines. In the geography and social science classes the students have new wall maps and a large globe.

In the art department the students studied paintings by showing kodachrome slides. The murals drawn in the halls were sketched with a new kind of crayon or oil paint in stick form. The advancement in the music department has been due, in part, to the addition of new instruments. A bassoon, E-flat baritone saxophone, E-flat alto clarinet, snare drum, baritone horn, and a complete set of music stands were obtained. The bass horns, bass clarinet, oboe, and French horns were rebuilt.

New Lights

One of the most recent improvements in the school is the installation of the new fluorescent lights in the gymnasium. Each group consists of three 40-inch fluorescent tubes of 40 watts each.

It's remarkable what a change a few light bulbs can make, The illumination is so much better that perhaps it might even affect the basket-making ability of the boys. At the same time, according to "Tommy" Thompson, these new and improved lights take half the wattage that the old-time lighting took.

We Can Dream Can't We? Teachers are people Perpetually yearning To meet one small boy Not allergic to learning.



A. B. GRIMES

A. B. Grimes, New Supt. of Boone Schools

Mr. A. B. Grimes of Monticello, Iowa, became the superintendent of Boone's schools at the beginning of the 1944-45 school year, succeeding the late H. J. Van Ness. Mr. Grimes has a master's degree from the University of Iowa and has also attended Coe college, the University of Chicago, and Upper Iowa University at Fayette. While in college, he entered into dramatics, athletics and music. Mr. Grimes is a musician as well as a competent executive.

Boone High Boys in Panel Discussion

"What Shall We Do With Germany?"

Orchids to John Monroe, Dean Waychoff, Ralph McGee, and Bill Beckwith for helping keep us informed on current events. These four boys held panel discussions before the Rotary and Mariner Clubs. They were not sponsored by anyone, but Don Carter introduced them to the audiences. The question under discussion was "What Shall We Do With Germany After the War?"

Dean Waychoff's view is that

War?"
Dean Waychoff's view is that we should leave her alone. He says Germany is basically a Christian nation, and, when the Nazi element has been eliminated, they will return to civilized life.

ed, they will return to civilized life.

Ralph McGee thinks that we should have military occupation of Germany. After the war Ralph thinks there will be military conscription for our young boys. What better training could they have than a year's service in Germany? Our leaders could be procured from West Point, where the students are well versed in German customs and speech.

versed in German customs and speech.

Bill Beckwith believes that if we take over Germany's industries it will take her a long time to recover. This will allow us time to re-educate the Germans.

John Monro's opinion is that we should have a governing commission. Our board of United Nation's men would then govern Germany from Berlin. We should also have a German police force, officered by men of the United Nations, and a small army to subdue any uprisings.

John spoke on another interesting topic when he talked to American history classes under the direction of Miss Pagel. The purpose of these talks was to promote a better understanding of the Dumbarton Oaks Conference.

In the Spring
"I won't get married until I find a girl like grampa married."
"Huh! They don't have girls like that today."
"That's funny! He married her only yesterday."

The Bumble "B" Staff



FRONT ROW: Marie Jackley, Mildred Lyon, Betty Morrissey, Don Carter, Betty Wiernsberger, Charlotte Goodrich, Lee Ann Smiley, Mary Lue Shafer. SECOND ROW: Mariyn Downey, Mary Ann Herman, Jackie Taylor, Jean Halverson, Marilyn Fibikar, Clavonne Dahlien, Catherine Myers, Isabelle Canakes, THIRD ROW: Betty Phipps, Joan Wenzel, Phyllis Streit, Virginia Herron, Donne Holland, Dona Lee Kading, Ella Mae Carlstrand, Ella Mae Kuhl, Joan Anderson. BACK ROW: Phyllis Wheeler, Maxine Erickson, Doris Verchio, Jim Erickson, Imogene Kruse, Gladys Youl, John Monroe, Geraldine McCullough, Phyllis Simpson.

The Bumble "B"

The Bumble "B," Boone High's newspaper, is published twice a month by students who have volunteered to be on the staff. It is distributed to sixth period classes and may be purchased for five cents by students who do not have activity tickets.

The Staff
Editor: Doris Verchio.

Advisors: Miss Ealy, Miss Wern-li, Mrs. Martin.
Assistant editors: Ellamae Carl-strand, Phyllis Wheeler.
News writers: Maxie Erickson, Jean Halverson, Dona Lee Kading, Ella Mae Kuhl, Mil-dred Lyon, Martha Neese, Bet-ty Phipps, Betty Wiernsberger, Max Moore, Don Carter, John Munroe.

Munroe.
Feature writers: Isabel Canakes,
Jim Erickson, Mary Ann Her-

man, Catherine Myers, Lee Ann Smiley, Jane Snedeker, Joan Wenzel. Advertising manager: Marilyn Fibikar. Advertising staff: Jo Ann Ander-son, Clavonne Dahlien, Virginia Herron, Betty Morrissey, Jackye Reid, Herron, Bett Jackye Reid,

PATRONIZE THE ADVERTISERS